Commissioner Meeting
May 26%, 2020

Chairman Paul Hodge called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at
9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Roy Ballard, Robert Joe Morgan, Chuck Spradlin,
Kathy Robison County Clerk and County Counsélor Paul Dean

The Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Fox made a motion to approve May 18, 2020 Minutes. Commissioner Spradlin seconded
the motion. The motion carried.

Paul Hodge mentioned that the bridge located nearr 100" road that the wing wall fell off of in October of
2018, has been in need of repair for nearly two years. Hodge expressed concerns that FEMA would not
finance the repairs. Emergency Management Director Levi Vinson assured Commissioners that FEMA
was still in the process of working on previous projects but that the current situation with COVID-19 put
other events on a back burner. Vinson stated that FEMA was in the process of scheduling a second
engineer to look at the bridge in question and submit his findings.

Road and Bridge Supervisor Darrel Chrisman reported that several low water bridges across the County
are washed out. Chrisman told Commissioners that he is waiting on an estimate from Foley for repairs on
the Dozer that went under water a few weeks prior.

Commissioner Spradlin made a motion to approve special payables in the amount of $637.56.
Commissioner Ballard seconded the motion. The motion carried.

County Clerk Kathy Robison reported that the cost to the county for the CDBG-CV grants will be $1,750.
Robison reported that anything over that amount will come out of the grant money. Commissioner
Spradlin made a motion to approve moving forward with the CDBG-CV grant in the amount of $1,750.
Commissioner Ballard seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Fire Chief Doug Williams asked permission to finish the sidewalk in front of the Fire Building that would
cost $2,500. Williams also asked permission to purchase a storage building in the amount of $2,700 for
tire storage. Commissioner Ballard made a motion to approve the purchase of a storage container in the
amount of $2,700 and $2,500 to finish the sidewalk. Commissioner Spradlin seconded the motion. The
motion carried.

Register of Deeds Marsha Ramsey reported that her email had been hacked. Ramsey reported she had
switched to a Greenwood County account.

County Treasurer Donna Olson reported to Commissioners that she can only have q maximum of 3
people in her office at a time due to the 6 foot spacing. Olson told commissioners she is going to
encourage people to only come to the office if they need title work or a 60 day perﬂlit. Olson also stated

that Drivers Licenses will be by appointment only.

Commissioner Fox made a motion to adjourn at 10:15 a.m. Commissioner Spradlin seconded the motion.
The motion carried.
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